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October marks our total move 
into the  ñFallò section of the 
civil calendar. Even if the 
temperature doesnôt help, 
decorations focus us toward 
harvest.  Within the Church 
calendar, we begin eyeing the 
end of this month when we 
celebrate a different kind of 
harvest:  All Hallows Eve and 
All Saints Day.  Surely the 
harvest of holy souls is 
something to celebrate with 
both vigil and feast day.   

 

The writings of our Mother 
Foundress spotlight the 
Communion of Saints as a 
reality strongly experienced 
and much loved by her.  While 
she often records special 
encounters on All Saints Day, 
her writings are filled with 
additional descriptions of visits 
from both individual saints and 
ña multitude of saints.ò 

 

Yes, the saints were Jeanne 
de Matelôs personal friends 
and family--giving advice and 
encouragement, as well as  
offering her example and 
consolation.   

 

Are we on ñspeaking termsò 
with our patron saints?  Have 
we made efforts to know more 
intimately those whose name 
we share and whose interests/
specialties can shine a light 
on our efforts in the same 
area?  Ecology?  Artistic 
endeavors?  Justice efforts?  
Personal challenges? 

 

The Incarnate Word advised 
Jeanne:  "You share in the 
Communion of Saints.ò  As 
her sons and daughters, so do 
we! 

 

 

ASSOCIATES  

SOCIETY OF THE INCARNATE WORD 
 

Sr. Mary Rose Kocab, Cleveland, reported that 
the first Aspirants for the Society of the Incarnate 
Word in Kenya were formally accepted and began 
their journey of Formation on September 8, 2019. 
They are living with Father Faustus on the property 
and in the house near Nairobi provided by the 
Incarnate Word Sisters and Associates of  
Cleveland, Corpus Christi and Victoria.  
 
 Left:  Peter Onyancha Julius Maneno 
                at:     manenojulius7@gmail.com 
       
 Right: Oswald Manirankunda 
                  at:    manirankkundaoswald@gmail.com 

Following the Celebration of the Eucharist on September 15, the CC Associate 
candidates received their pins and pledged their commitment as the newest Incarnate 
Word Associates . Pictured above with their mentors  LðR: Abel and Gloria Adamez, 

Ray and Sarah Garza, Adelaida and Charles Mendoza, and Eduardo Ortiz.  

After the meal, Noe Saldana introduced the Core Committee for the Corpus Christi 
Associates: Ellie Pe¶a, Bill and Joyce Green, Bessie Vasquez, Rosa Balderas, 

Cynthia Ramirez, Belinda and Noe Salda¶a.  
 

Brownsville Associates who received their pins are Edward Camarillo, Lali Camarillo, 

Lizzie and Miriam Casares, Rocio and William Lopez. 

The Core Committee Members for the Brownsville groups Liz Picco, Gloria Salinas, 

and Shirley Worthington.   
 

The Upper Valley Core Committee members are Gloria Liscano, Blanca Garza and 

Mary Morin. 

 

Anyone interested in becoming an Associate may contact: 

Corpus Christi:   Debbie Tamez (361.549.6726) 

     Brownsville:         Liz Picco (956.459.0417)  

     Upper Valley:    Gloria Liscano  (956.821.5445) 



MINISTRIES 
CORNER 

PEACE AND JUSTICE CORNER 
 

Referring to the Season of Creation, 
Pope Francis said that "we have 
caused a climate emergency that 
gravely threatens nature and life 
itself" and that "this is a season for 
undertaking prophetic actions."  

 

ïConference of Major Superiors of Men 
 

*  *  *   
Until the great mass of the people 
shall be filled with the sense of 
responsibility for each otherôs welfare, 
social justice can never be attained.  

ïHelen Keller 

*  *  * 
When we stop seeking services for 
immigrants, we have stopped 
searching for God.  

ïSr. Joan Chittister 

*  *  * 
Commercial sexual exploitation of 
children is a growing problem 
worldwide. The reasons include 
increased trade across borders, 
poverty, unemployment, low status of 
girls, lack of education (including sex 
education) of children and their 
parents, inadequate legislation, poor 
law enforcement and the eroticization 
of children by the media, a 
phenomenon increasingly seen in 
industrialized countries.  
 ïUS Catholic Sisters Against Human 
             Trafficking 

*  *  * 
Every viewpoint is a view from a 
point. The more ways of knowing we 
use, the closer we come to 
understanding, and yet the full picture 
will always elude us.   

-Fr. Richard Rohr 

*  *  * 

According to Amnesty International, 
993 people were executed in 23 
countries in 2017, down 4% in 2016 
and 39% in 2015. 

 

 

EXECUTIONS  
2019 Scheduled Texas Executions  

Prayer vigil gathering 
 

Wed. September 4ðBilly Jack Crutsinger  
Tues. September 10--Mark Anthony Solis 
Wed. September 25ðRobert Sparks 
Wed. October 2ðStephen Dale Barbee  

 
Thurs. October 10ðRandy Ethan Halprin  
Wed. October 16ðRandall Wayne Mays   
Wed. October 30ðRuben Gutierrez 
Wed. November 6ðJustin Grant Hall 
Wed. November 20ðRodney Reed 
Wed. December 11ðTravis Runnels 
 

You are invited to join in prayer with the 
Sisters of the Incarnate Word, 5201 Lipes 
Blvd., at 6:00 p.m. on days when 
prisoners are scheduled to be executed 
by the State of Texas, and for the victims 
and the family members of the victims.   

2019 
October 19: Sistersô Jubilees 
November 8-10: Pre-Chapter Meeting 
November 9ð11: Vocation Retreat 
December 8: Associate Advent  
  Retreat 
December 20-23:  Chapter of  
   Elections 
 

2020 
February 21-23: Pre-Chapter Meeting 
March 1: Associate Lenten Retreat 
March 22ð23: Spring Assembly/Pre-
                   Chapter Meeting 
April 24-26: Pre-Chapter Meeting 
June 13: Leadership Installation 
June 14-21: Chapter Retreat 
June 22-29: Chapter of Affairs 
 
Leadership Meetings are held on the 
first Saturday of each month. 

WEAVING CULTURES 
 

The Mexican American Catholic 
College (MACC) in San Antonio 
is offering a two-year program 
offering resources for building 
interculturality in congregations. 
Srs. Marilyn Springs, Agueda 
Oviedo, Rosa Ortiz and 
Theresa Nguyen make up the 
team for our congregation. Sr. 
Anna Marie Espinosa also 
attends as  part of the Resource 
Committee. The second session 
of the program, September 3-5, 
addressed the themes of power, 
authority and leadership. 
Weaving Cultures is for 
international congregations of 
women religious who are 
intentionally responding to the 
growing cultural and generational 
diversity in their communities. 
 

PARTNERS IN MISSION 
 

On September 21, the Viable 

Sponsorship Committee held the 

annual Partners in Mission 

assembly at La Parra Ranch. 

Invited were the administrative 

staffs of IWA in both Corpus 

Christi and Brownsville as well as 

the boards of both schools and 

the board of the Spirit Center.  

Presentations included:  an 

update on the progress of 

Reunification among the Incarnate 

Word Sisters around the world, 

given by Sr. Anne Brigid Schlegel, 

the current demographic realities  

of the congregation and their 

ministries, by Sr. Raquel 

Newman; Sr. Agueda Oviedo 

spoke to the group on Intentional 

Discipleship and Sr. Anna Marie 

Espinosa explained the four 

levels of the growth and changes 

of sponsorship of a ministry.   Sr. 

Annette Wagner served as 

moderator and led the members in 

a guided meditation to prepare 

them for their annual commitment 

as Partners in Mission with the 

Incarnate Word Sisters. Sr. Rosa 

Ortiz prepared the prayer 

services for the day. 

Pope Francis has declared the death 
penalty wrong in all cases, a definitive 
change in church teaching. Francis 
said executions were unacceptable in 
all cases because they are ñan attackò 
on human dignity, the Vatican 
announced on Thursday, adding that 
the church would work ñwith 
determinationò to abolish capital 
punishment worldwide. ïNYT 

https://www.amnesty.org/en/latest/news/2018/04/death-penalty-facts-and-figures-2017/


GETTING TO KNOW YOU 
 

On September 12, 2019, Incarnate Word  Sisters from 
Victoria, Srs. Clare Underbrink, and Liliane Janda, 
Incarnate Word  Associate Candidate, Candy Spaulding, 
and Srs. Rose Miriam Gansle, Agueda Oviedo, and Rosa 
Ortiz of Corpus Christi engaged in a ñWhatsApp 
Video Callò with the Incarnate Word 
(Tlalpan) Sisters in Chula Vista, CA.  
They visited with Sr. Judy, who was 
with us in Corpus Christi in July for 
the Generational Gathering.  They 
were also introduced to Srs. Camille, 
Mary Paz and Carmen, who live 
with Sister Judy.  (Please pray for 
healing for Camille who has cancer.)   
 

Later that evening, another Video Call contacted the 
Incarnate Word Gomez Palacio Sisters serving in 
Yaualicta, Jalisco. Thanks to Sr. Theresa Nguyen the 
Yaualicta Community was viewed on the large screen in 
the meeting room. Those present for this impromptu 
video call were:  Srs. Dorothy Anhaiser,  Marian Bradley, 
Elizabeth Close, Rose Miriam Gansle, Rosemary 
Lichnovksy, Jo Ann Saenz, Theresa Nyguyen, 
Agueda Oviedo, Rosa Ortiz and, from Victoria, Sr. 
Clare Underbrink and Associate Candidate, Candy 
Spaulding. They met and shared greetings with the 
Sisters from Yaualicta, Jalisco:  Sor Lydia, Sor Cony, Sor 
Caty, Sor Lourdes, Sor Maye, Sor Celia, Sor Angeles 
and Sor Jesusita.  What a great way for us to connect 
with each other as we continue the process of 
Reunification! 

September 11 is the anniversary of the death of 

Venerable Jeanne Ch®zard de Matel in Paris in 1670. In 

celebration, the Motherhouse community experienced 

two French meal treats.  They enjoyed a French cheese 

and wine party at 3:00 P.M. Sisters in school ministry 

were home from their ministry and able to join in the  

supper celebrationðan entire French menu prepared by 

Monsieur Hector, the evening chef. 

If, at this time, I could find words with which to thank You 

for the favors of Your goodness to me, what could I do now, 

except to marvel while adoring and to adore while marveling. 
 

Jeanne Ch®zard de Matel, First Draft Autobiography 1596-1641,  

Ch 58, p. 271-272. 

FALL GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Our annual fall General Assembly was held September 27
-29 at the Motherhouse. As part of our Chapter 2020 
preparation, the meeting included prayer, faith sharing, 
table discussion and reflection. Sr. Anne Munley, IHM, 
facilitated the meeting, leading us in reflection on the ways 
we have lived the Chapter call of 2016 and the areas that 
we are being called to address now to make Jesus, the 
Incarnate Word, present in the world. The Chapter 
preparations will continue until the summer of 2020.  

After meeting with the Planning Committee,  
Sr. Anne Munley, IHM, announced our Chapter theme. 

Sisters discuss our call for the next four years. 

Sr. Annette Wagner opened the meeting 
and offered Leadershipôs Four-Year Report. 

 

Living Our New Moment:  
Unity, Justice, Healing, Hope!  


